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Dear Parents, 

We are starting our fourth 

quarter, the last one of the 

year. This only means that 

students need to continue 

showing determination to end 

the year successfully. It’s 

important to work hard until 

the end to see the results. 

“The difference between a 
successful person and others 
is not a lack of strength, not a 
lack of knowledge, but rather a 
lack in will.” – Vince Lombardi 
 
With this in mind, our ELM 
community is working at “full 
machine.” Students have just 
finished their NWEA 
assessments that lasted a 
whole week. Soon we will find 
out who were the students that 
attained the highest scores. 
We are very proud of them! 
 
 

We are also very proud for our 
students that showed 
Cooperation during this month. 
Congratulations Alyssa, 
Miranda, Giulia, and Victoria de 
Florio! We appreciate that you 
went beyond the rest of the 
students to support and help 
your friends, classmates and 
teachers! 
  
March had two other important 
events. We had our second 
Annual Spelling Bee, organized 
by Miss Lily. She had prepared 
students in her after school 
activity and invited all the lower 
school students to participate 
as well. Many students were 
very excited to participate and 
enjoyed the competition. This 
year’s winner is Samuel Parra. 
He is an amazing speller! 
Congratulations! Our second 
event was organized by the 
STUCO and their advisor Mr. 
Kelley. Parents and judges were 
impressed by the talent that our  
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students showed this year. 
Everyone was a champ 
because it is hard to be on 
stage in front of a group of 
people! However our 
winners for each category 
were able to overcome this 
and captivated the judges 
and the audience. They 
were outstanding! 
 
What can we expect next 
month? Two major events 
will happen in April. The 
first one is our Poetry Tree 
and Poem in a Pocket day. 
This tradition has been 
going on for four years 
now, thank you Miss 
Gaddis! Science Fair will 
be on April 28 and student 
from third to twelve grades 
will show us the scientist 
that is inside them. We are 
excited to see what 
experiments they have 
prepared for us! 
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Students of the Month 
(Cooperation) 

 

This month’s trait for 
students of the month 
was Cooperation. This 

means that our 
winners are students 

who are always 
willing to help 

classmates and 
teachers in any 

activity to be 
developed or 

problem to be solved.  

Congratulations to 
our winners! 





 On March 13th, we 

held our Second Annual 

Spelling Bee Contest at 

ELM.  We had 17 participants 

competing this school year 

from ECE up to 5th Grade. 

Their names are as follow: 

Alyssa Tortolani, Eva Sclabi, 
Luis Williams, Sofia Medina, 

Lucas Carrizo, Giampiero 

Coletta, Julien Veillas, Isaac 

Chirinos, Aquiles Villanueva, 

Alessia Cioffi ,  Manuela 

melendez, Jose Miguel Tollo, 

Emmanuel Madrid, Sofia 

Canelo, Angelina Chango and 

Samuel Parra.  The Spelling 

Bee Master was our Upper 

School English Teacher Ms. 

Lauren Breton, and two judges, 

our Upper School Social 

Studies Teacher Mr. Jim Kelly 
and our Sophomore student 

Cherry Cardona.  Parents were 

invited to enjoy the contest, 

too. 

 I was very pleased to 

see our Lower School teachers 

cheering up the students to 

practice their words, parents 

supporting their children, two 

members of our Administration 

Staff Marian Piña and Alfredo 

Chirinos willing to help in the 
organization of this event, and 

most importantly our students 

who were very excited to spell 

the words.  This is what a call a 

Team work!!!  Yes!!! We did it!!! 

 

 I  would like to 

c o n g r a t u l a t e  a l l  o u r 

participants. They all did an 

outstanding job in both ways 

spelling their words and in 

behaving. Good job, kids!!! 

The winners are as follow: 

 
4th place: Sofia Medina 

3rd place: Isaac Chirinos 

2nd place: Virginia Soto 

1st place: Samuel Parra 

 

 

 

Ms. Lily Muñoz 

 

 

Spelling Bee ContestSpelling Bee Contest  

Master of Ceremony: Lauren Breton 

Judges: Cherry Cardona and James Kelley 













  

 Grade 4 students are getting ready to celebrate National Poetry 
Month by writing poems and displaying them on our ELM Poet- Tree.   
Our author study for April is Ken Nesbitt, who is known for his giggle 
poetry.    

 Students are busy with their American Heroes Exhibitions, and 
we just finished our end of the year MAP test. Students are continuing 
with their narrative writing and developing into strong authors.   

 The Grade 4 students completed their novel study for Number 
the Stars, and the Grade 5 students celebrated their Holes novel study 
be watching the movie and comparing the movie to the novel  





My Lower School Music students 

are now applying what they have 

learned from the Musical 

Concepts. They are listening to 

songs of their choices and proper 

to be displayed at a public forum: 

classroom, but this time They will 

listen to the songs, read the lyrics, 

analyze them and notice 

differences created between the 

sections of the song such as 

verse, chorus and learning new 

concepts like: refrain, call-

response, question-answer and 

four line song structure.   Our ECE 

students are applying the musical 

concept of dynamics while 

singing a song.  Last but not 

least, our First and Second Grade 

students are establishing the 

difference between beat and 

rhythm.  So, the Musical 

concepts learned the last quarter 

are brought back but in a 

different way.   They are having a 

great time in getting to use in a 

proper way Pulse, Duration, 

Tempo, Pitch, Dynamics, Song 

Structure, Texture, Timbre and 

Style. So far, all of them continue 

to be engaged with the activities 

developed in class to improve 

both Music language and 

English as well and yes!!! 

They love to actively 

participate in class at all 

t i m e s .  I n  g e n e r a l 

they continue to explore 

sounds from the immediate 

environment, learning how 

to listen and responds to 

Music in a variety of ways.   



 It is a great pleasure to see how 

Taimur and Luna have improved their 

English language skills. They both are now 

capable to listen for understanding, to 

comprehend what they read, to spell words 

in a proper way by using letter names and 

phonics when words are hard for them to 

read and to write sentences on their 

own.  They both have accomplished a lot 

on the past three quarters. Soon, they will 

be ready to conquer a whole new world of 

wonderful experiences in their Second 

Language.   

  

 I am also pleased to see how they 

h a v e  b e e n  i n te r a c t i ng  i n  a 

communicational way with friends and 

other  students in our  schoo l 

community.  Very well done, kids!!!  Indeed, 

my ESL students are constantly growing in 

confidence in order to express their 

thoughts and feelings. They continuously 

show excitement in every activity they are 

involved in. Still, I am encouraging them 

every day to read, write, and spell words to 

know, practice phonics and most 

importantly to keep communicating in 

English among themselves and others their 

wonders and experiences...  

 

 The classes continue to be spiced 

with laughter and fun things to do.  Smartys 

Ants have been received as a great game 

for the students to play with. This is making 

our students to get stronger English than 

ever, because they are listening to native 

English speakers to give instructions of all 

the games. Luna has already gotten four 

awards.  Great job, Luna! 

 

 

  

 When  stopping by  to pick them 

from their classrooms, they are  so  ready 

to use their English and to greet me  and 

now they are expanding their language by 

establishing conversations related to 

things they do at home, in class or special 

events they go to.    

  

 I am feeling very pleased to see 

how far my students have gone in the 

acquisition of the English Language. 

Surely always they are excited to work in 

class in the different activities related to 

the themes from the variety of Journeys 

reading stories.   I continue to 

be delighted to see their attitude towards 

the classwork, activities and even to turn 

in homework on a daily basis.  

















Social Studies 

James Kelley 

 April is fast approaching, and that means Poetry Month will soon 
arrive. Like usual, ELM will have some activities that will focus on 
this important and honored art form. There will be pocket poems, and 
a special Poet-Tree where students will attach their poems like leaves 
on the tree’s branches. Also, there will be a special board where stu-
dents, faculty, staff, and parents can post their favorite poems for all 
to see. Parents can send their poems with their children.  
 
We are all looking forward to a Great Poetry Month! 



 
In French, we have 
been adding some new 
vocabulary every class 
and trying to use it in 
different contexts by 
forming short sentences 
with every little 
addition we do in our 
target language. We 
also worked on some 
posters in order to 
literally "picture “our 
ideas in French. 
 

In ESL, the classes have 
been working on 
forming affirmative and 
negative sentences, and 
also questions. Our 
vocabulary available in 
English is also increasing 
by learning about jobs 
and family members, 
which led us to work on 
some fun posters about 
family trees. 

French 

Alfredo Oquendo 
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